UNAPPROVED

West Fork Parks Committee Meeting Minutes
March 27, 2023
Members Present: Anthony Foster, Caroline Rochelle 
Members Absent: Susan Neyman, Darrin Byrum, John Karnes Clay Hungate,
Others Present: Chad Harrison-Parks Director
Meeting called to session: 6:02pm
Public Forum: Bonnie Stitt asked about the bank erosion at Riverside. The Director addressed her questions and discussed options and concerns about the dam and its possible removal that could affect bank restoration at the park.   
January Minutes: The committee reviewed and approved the January minutes. 
Financials: January - February: The committee reviewed and approved financials. 
Old Business:
Park Updates: The Director stated the stage had been delivered and that he plans to purchase a box trailer to store and transport it in. Scoreboards are installed and are working great. Carter Park restrooms should be completed by the end of April. The Director informed the Committee of property being purchased by the city that adjoins Riverside Park and the potential sale of property next to Carter Park that the parks department might be interested in.  
2024 Baseball\Softball: We have 259 players on 22 teams with only 6 participants who did not pay or receive scholarships. Practices have begun.
Independence Day Celebration: Committee discussed the event. The Director stated that all activities including inflatables, pony rides, musicians, and the fireworks show have been secured for the event. The Committee decided to look at options for feeding the volunteers for the event. The parks department will supply free water and possibly give out free ice cream, but not allow anything else consumable to be given away for free by vendors, businesses, or organizations, to not interfere with the food truck sales. The Director stated which food trucks were confirmed and which trucks have been contacted but have not been confirmed. The Committee discussed other options and recommendations for additional food trucks.  
New Business: 

Other Business: Stephanie Reynolds informed the Committee about a Conservation Based Recreation Master Plan meeting on April 4th. This meeting concerns the Illinois River watershed district, but she thought it could be helpful and informative for issues the parks might be having in West Fork as well.  
Adjourn: 7:43 pm
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